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	Constitution is more important than a piece of cloth

	

	Jaime Melquaides Logoria
Salt Lake Tribune

	

	    It used to be that, every now and then, I would hear about protesters burning an American flag. Lately, though, flag burning has been getting a lot of attention on Capitol Hill, not because of an increase in the number of instances, but because of the impending vote on a constitutional amendment that would give Congress the power to ban desecration of the American flag. 


    I cannot help but wonder if, given the rarity of flag burning, that the time and resources being poured into the advancement of this legislation would be better spent on an issue of more pressing concern. 


    This is not to say that flag burning doesn't upset me, which it does, but I do feel a certain degree of pride - not for the act itself, but for the fact that in America we have the right to publicly express dissent and disapproval. I believe in that right guaranteed in the First Amendment, and I believe that any legislation that would restrict freedom of expression is dangerous to American democracy. 


    When I entered the Marine Corps in 1997, I took an oath to defend and uphold the Constitution. That's why I can't understand why lawmakers, who take a similar oath, are trying to override the First Amendment in the name of veterans like me. They tout the flag amendment as a way to show support for our overseas troops and respect for our veterans. But how will weakening the very freedoms we fought to protect improve our lives? 


    If Congress truly wants to repay America's veterans for their considerable sacrifices for this country, there are certainly better ways to do it that will make a real difference. Improved physical and mental health care, social services and other benefits are just a few examples of areas where veterans are in real need of congressional attention. Legislation on these important issues, though, may not grab as many headlines as flag burning. 


    Thankfully, there are lawmakers who still believe that the Constitution is more important than a piece of cloth, and I am glad to say that our own Sen. Robert Bennett, himself a veteran of the Utah National Guard, is one of them. 


    I agree wholeheartedly with the assessment that amending the Constitution to address a non-issue such as flag burning is too drastic a measure, and that there are other, more sensible ways to establish reverence for the flag. 


    Liberty was never meant to be easy. The First Amendment challenges us because it doesn't just protect the views of the majority, it also protects the voice of the minority. It is in tolerating forms of expression that most of us, for perfectly good reasons, disagree with that we preserve and promote democracy. I think it is a small price to pay for living in a nation built on such strong principles of freedom. 


    I love the flag, but I will not stand by while it is coddled at the expense of the freedoms it is meant to represent, the freedoms I served to protect. Freedom is simply too precious to throw away to admonish the actions of a handful of dissenters. 
   --- 
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